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Dealership Update 
 
Hello Riders and Friends! 
August was a hot and fun month for many, myself included.  I started the month with a 
very short trip to Sturgis, SD for the 84th Annual Rally event.  Many asked me about my 
sanity and mental status once they heard of the trip plans. Saturday after work, I 
ducked out and hit the road to Sioux City, IA as the night’s destination.  455 miles later, 
I was tucking myself into bed and calling it a day.  Sunday morning, it was time to finish 
the trip to Sturgis, and the ride was perfect.  Upper 70’s and clouds meant the day 
wasn’t hot and miserable and made it easier to knock off another 420 miles to Rapid 
City, SD.  Arriving that afternoon left time to explore Rapid City a bit, wander into 
Keystone, and ultimately experience the lighting ceremony at Mount Rushmore in total 
darkness.  Total miles for the day, just over 500.  Monday left time to explore other 
Rally sites, including Main St in Sturgis, SD.  Tuesday morning, it was time to get up 
early and do the trip home in reverse, this time in one day.  900 miles later, I was 
standing in my garage unloading luggage and preparing for laundry.  It was a very fast 
trip, but the rally provided an excuse to go, and a great way to say I didn’t miss this 
year, yet only used a 3-day weekend to fit it in.  With the right bike, the right gear and 
especially the right mindset, a Harley-Davidson trip can be anything you want it to be.   
 
In other news, as I write this, we’re finishing up our last moments open to the public 
under H&H Group / El Hefe Motorcycle Co ownership.  I’m proud of where we’ve gotten 
to as a dealership, and very proud of where we’ve come from.  We retailed 2,008 total 
motorcycles in that short ownership span, and I’m confident that this team did their 
absolute best to welcome those customers to the Harley-Davidson ownership 
experiences that await them.  Our final bike sale went off without a hitch and I’m glad it 
will be a memorable sale for our team, a Billiard Grey 2024 Harley-Davidson Nightster 
Special was the final bike sold.  It goes home to a fun member of the family, Mrs. 
Nancy Elder!   
 
September will bring a new beginning and more progress to support our associates, 
customers and H.O.G. Chapter.  Be sure to stop in, look around and say hello as we 
reopen Teddy Morse’s Renegade Harley-Davidson.  Until then…  Get out and ride your 
motorcycle! 

 
Nic Lowther, General Manager – Renegade Harley-Davidson 

 
                                                   

http://www.renegade-hd.com/


 

 

  

Director’s Corner- Michael  
Welcome H.O.G. family!  I am hoping the dog days of summer are behind us, and 
cooler temperatures will prevail.  Even though the days are getting shorter, the list of 
rides and activities continues to grow. 
 
I want to extend a heartfelt thank you to our chapter volunteers who helped make the 
H.O.G. East Meets West Posse Ride a huge success.  We hosted over 250 riders from 
all over the USA, and everyone I talked to said this was their favorite stop on the trip so 
far.  And kudos to Renegade H-D for putting on a world-class party for our fellow 
H.O.G. members from all the other chapters.  I can’t wait to see what we do for the Mid-
America Rally next year! 
 
Earlier this week you should have received an email titled “Mid-Year Review.”  I would 
like to encourage each chapter member to take the time to complete this short survey.  
We really need your feedback and suggestions to make this chapter flourish and grow.  
We need to know what we are doing well, what we need to improve on, and what we 
should be doing that we may not be doing at this time.  The surveys are anonymous so 
feel free to express your true feelings.  The results will be shared with the other officers, 
and we will share them with our group as well.  And please remember that you can 
approach Nic, myself, Matt or any officer with feedback.  
 

 

Assistant Director’s Corner- Matt 

WELCOME TO SEPTEMBER! 

Hope you are having a fun riding summer! As of August 27, the chapter has ridden 
487,431 miles which ranks us as 8th in the nation and number 3 in the West Central 
region. Our national rider average is 4732 miles. You may have seen the total miles 
over 500k, but unfortunately one of our rider’s miles was logged incorrectly and this has 
been updated. Let’s get out there and ride so we can reach our million-mile goal! We 
are making Great Progress and hope you keep riding on down the road! 
On a side note, but very important as we move forward as a Chapter, we need to 
remember the four key Harley Davidson Valued Behaviors: FAIR, HONEST, 
CREATIVE, and POSITIVE. For those of us that attended ROC earlier this year this 
was the core of what was discussed. I also believe we need to add RESPECT for each 
other in these behaviors.   
We will again recognize monthly birthdays in September with a cake. 
We will also continue selling tickets at the social for the Christmas Party which is 
scheduled for Dec. 7th; tickets will be $25 per person again this year. 
Please remember to send me (mjconde@sbcglobal.net) or Ramona 
(rjconde@sbcglobal.net) any ride pictures that you would like added to the banner. 
Keep logging your miles with the dealership to meet the monthly check ins. 
The weather is reminding us that it is still Summer so stay hydrated but keep riding. 
Ride Safe and Have Fun! 

mailto:mjconde@sbcglobal.net
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Secretary’s Notebook- Valerie  

Last night after the business meeting, a new officer mentioned an interesting topic that 
has had me thinking about our H.O.G. chapter and why I chose to join and why I keep 
coming back. Jon has been riding for years and I would ride on the back of his bike, 
and we really enjoyed traipsing around the Ozarks. A few years ago, for a variety of 
reasons, I decided to learn to ride on my own. I started out on a Trike because I wasn’t 
sure I could hold up a two-wheeled bike, but after taking the MSF course twice…. once 
when I originally got licensed and the second time as a refresher once I decided to go 
to two-wheels….I was off and running.  Jon still had his friends from years of riding that 
he could pal around with and ride when he wanted time with his friends, but since I was 
new to riding…. I did not have a girl posse! So, I went looking for them. My first stop 
ended up being Chrome Angelz. It is a riding club founded by a schoolteacher out of 
New Jersey. I went to a convention in North Carolina and got to know several of the 
women from around the country. In the end, I found a sisterhood from afar as most of 
the chapters were on the east coast with some popping up in the middle of the country. 
The nearest chapter to me was in St. Roberts which was quite a far distance. It was a 
one-person chapter. We tried for many years to grow the chapter, but many people 
were afraid to join as it was commonly thought that Chrome Angelz were supporters of 
another widely known MC (which it is not). I was still left looking for ladies to ride with.  
 
One day in January, I came to Renegade to buy a part and who is at the front door 
staffing the H.O.G. table, but Mike Vennekotter. He was friendly, welcoming, and 
encouraging. He told me about the chapter and had a handy dandy calendar of events 
for the year. I was so impressed by the fact that the chapter was so invested that they 
had a printed calendar with rides and events. During the conversation, Mike mentioned 
the Ladies of Harley! WHAT?!  A ladies group within the chapter?!  REALLY?!  I 
grabbed the calendar and a couple of membership applications and set out to convince 
and recruit my husband. The following Saturday I dragged him back to Renegade and 
who was at the table at the front door again but Mike! He began to talk with Jon and 
before we left that day, we got online and joined as national members and then 
completed the application for the local chapter….the rest is history. At the end of the 
year when it was time to renew, there was not a question about whether we wanted to 
renew….we renewed! The question that Brad posed, was “why?”  I renewed for the 
like-minded people who have a love of riding motorcycles. I renewed because we had 
made wonderful friends within the chapter. I renewed because it satisfied the need to 
serve the community with the fundraisers and events. I renewed for the amazing 
experiences….I would have never made the long trips that we have since made since 
joining. I renewed to meet interesting people…this past weekend was proof of that 
during the H.O.G. Posse event….H.O.G. members from around the country on a 

touring rally that Renegade hosted. What says “welcome” more than an amazing live 
band and great food! Which was another fun experience as I had never had food from a 
chuckwagon! I am so grateful that our chapter decided to retain Ladies of Harley even 
after it was phased out at the National level. I love the thought of having that group of 
ladies that I can call on and say, “Hey….want to ride to ?????????” and knowing that 
there will be someone to answer the call.  
The business meeting is held on the 4th Tuesday of every month.  It is open to any who 
wishes to attend, although voting is restricted to officers only.  You are encouraged to 



 

 

attend if you would like to have a better understanding of the operations of the chapter.  
If you are unable to attend but have any topics that you would like to address to the 
officers, please send them to me no later than the Tuesday BEFORE the meeting and I 
will add them to the agenda for discussion.  
 
Meeting minutes will be posted to the Chapter website the month following the meeting 
after they have been approved (i.e., January minutes will be posted in February).  Scroll 
down to Newsletter and Minutes and you will find the last two months of minutes and 
newsletters.  A quick reminder that ride sheets and waivers will be stored by the 
secretary after they have been reviewed and recorded by the assistant director. 

 

 

Treasurer’s Purse- Ramona 

Hello September! 
 
August has flown by and hopefully we all were able to get some miles in before school 
started back. 
 
August expenses were minimal as we kicked off the quilt raffle and rally planning and 
covered the main entrée for the monthly social (brats). We ended the month with a 
balance of $5607.90; 3882.82 being dedicated to Hogs for Kids. 
 
Please reach out to me if have any questions, rjconde@sbcglobal.net. 
Ride often, ride safe and have fun! 
 

 

Safety Corner- Dwain 
 
Greetings brothers and sisters. 

Well, September is upon us and hopefully the temps will start to calm down some for 
some enjoyable riding. There is still a lot of riding left before the year comes to an end. 
We’ve had a lot of great riding this year so let’s continue to keep those wheels rolling.  

Now is a good time to start thinking about that heated gear for when winter starts to 
knock at the door. Don’t forget to stay hydrated even in the colder months. Be cautious 
about early morning condensation on the roads as well as early morning foggy areas. 
As always remember that the critters will be moving around more with cooler temps. As 
our bikes have been taking care of us through this season, be thinking of taking care of 

mailto:rjconde@sbcglobal.net


 

 

them during the colder riding season with updates, fluids, tires, repairs, etc. Till next 
month, keep those wheels turning and remember to always trust the rubber. 

 Dwain Wilcox 

417-622-2228 

dwainwilcox@icloud.com 

 
  

  

Road Captain’s Seat- Brent 

 
I hope everyone had a fantastic summer and enjoyed countless safe miles on the road! 

As we gear up for more great rides, here’s a quick refresher on how to get your Chapter 

ride published: 

1. Plan Your Ride: Map out the details and choose your date. 

2. Coordinate with Kathy Hartley: Reach out to our Activities Officer at 314-814-

4511 to check for any calendar conflicts. 

3. Submit Ride Details: Provide Kathy with the ride name, meeting time, location, 

and KSU (Kick Stands Up) time. 

4. Publication: Kathy will pass the information along to our Chapter webmaster, 

who will update Facebook and Google Calendar. She will also send the details to 

the Chapter Director for inclusion in the chapter E-Blast (email). 

Important Notes: 

• This process applies to all rides including LOH (Ladies of Harley) rides. 

• If you’re a new ride leader, please contact our Head Road Captain, Brent 

Emerson,at 573-855-3959 before scheduling or requesting a ride to be published. 

• Rides can be listed up to 24 hours before KSU. 

Looking forward to more thrilling adventures together! 

Ride Safe  

TapRack 

Live to Ride, Ride to Live! 

 
 



 

 

 

Activities Playground- Brian and Kathy Hartley  

Yesterday (8/31/24) you had two rides to choose from to end the month. I hope you 
were able to catch Jon’s Dam Ride v2.0 or Archie’s Peel Ferry ride. Don’t forget to turn 
in your miles! 

September 4, 2024 | Bike Night | Renegade 6:00 p.m KSU 6:30 p.m. 

Meet at Renegade, KSU 6:30 p.m. and ride to the American Legion Post 639 at 2660 

S. Scenic together.  There will be food, music, 50/50, prize raffles, and a Queen of 

Heart Card Draw. 

September 7, 2024 | Saturday Scoot Meet @ 9:00 am, KSU @ 9:30 am 

Scoot number 9 of Renegade’s 12 Saturday Scoots. Mark your calendars on the first 
Saturday each month in 2024. Meet @ 9:00 am at Renegade’s Lower Lot KSU @ 9:30 
am. Donuts and coffee will be provided. 

September 7, 2024 | LOH Picnic Ride | Meet at Renegade @ 10:30 am  KSU @ 
11:00 am 

Meet at Renegade @ 10:30 am or after the Saturday Scoot with KSU @ 11:00 am. 

Valerie is leading this ride to Gary’s Gay Parita and Spencer Station. Lunch @ Hanger 

Kafe. Then on to Red Oak II in Carthage. 

September 11, 2024 | Bike Night | Renegade 6:00 p.m KSU 6:30 p.m. 

Meet at Renegade, KSU 6:30 p.m. and ride to the American Legion Post 639 at 2660 

S. Scenic together.  There will be food, music, bike show as a fund raiser for Wreaths 

for Warriors project.  

 

September 12, 2024 | Chapter Social Gathering @ 6:00 pm, Fun Begins @ 6:30pm 

There will be birthday cake to celebrate September birthdays. Meal starts @ 6:00 pm and 
Fun begins @ 6:30 pm. Join in the fun, win some prizes, get to know your fellow chapter 
members, and learn about upcoming Chapter Events. See below in the Food Service team 
for what to bring for dinner!  

Bring 2 boxes “Stove Top” style Stuffing, and get an extra blue ticket and 20 points in the 
challenge book. This is for our HOGS for Kids Thanksgiving Baskets. HEAD UP: October 
items we will be bridging the gap for some items that are short of our need. Stay tuned to 
the announcements at the social and next months newsletter. Remember this is voluntary 
and not a required to be in the Chapter or attend the social.  

We are also accepting candy for the Harleyween Event in October.  

 



 

 

September 13, 2024 | Friday Fun Run | Renegade @ 5:00 p.m. KSU @ 5:30 p.m. 

The FINALE of the Fun Runs of the summer. Join us for a ride around the Ozarks that will 
end back at the dealership where Renegade will provide the appetizers. Meet at Renegade 
H-D @ 5:00 pm KSU @ 5:30 pm 

September 14, 2024 | Coffee with the Chaplain | Architect Coffee | 9:00 a.m. 

Come have coffee with Greg & Jeanne our Chapter Chaplains. This is an ongoing 
event @ 9:00 a.m. on the second Saturday of every month – rain or shine!  Ride or 
drive your cage to Architect’s Coffee1604 E Republic Rd, Springfield, MO 65804. 

September 14, 2024 | Bike Fest Lake Ozarks 2024 | Renegade @ 9:00 am, KSU @ 
9:30 am 

Brent will be leading us on a ride from Renegade on his favorite backroads route to the 
rally. Meet at Teddy Morse’s Renegade H-D @ 9:00 am KSU @ 9:30 am. Once we get 
to the rally parking could be interesting and not likely we will be able to park together 
this is where the ride will end, but if you are interested in riding back together, we might 
be able to work out some spontaneous details.  

September 14, 2024I Salute to Service I Renegade @ 9:00 am-11:00 am 

Renegade would like to honor all veterans, active duty and first responders to a free 
breakfast to thank you for your service.  We will take an honor photo of all participants 
at 10:00am.  There will be free give aways and a chance to enter the national 
sweepstakes for a 2024 Road Glide Limited!  We will also have Midwest Thick Band 
playing and Big Broz BBQ from 11-2!  Enjoy a full day of food and entertainment!  

September 18, 2024 | Bike Night | Renegade 6:00 p.m. KSU 6:30 p.m. 

Meet at Renegade, KSU 6:30 p.m. and ride to the American Legion Post 639 at 2660 

S. Scenic together.  There will be food, music, 50/50 and prize raffles. 

September 20-22, 2024 | Missouri Viet Nam Wall Run 2024 |  

Details for this ride can be found at www.missourivietnamwallrun.org. Archie will be 

going on this ride, so if you have any questions feel free to get in touch with Archie. 

September 20-22, 2024 | Missouri Viet Nam Wall Run 2024  | Meet Casey’s @ 8:00 am 
KSU 8:30 am 

Gregg Randall is leading this ride. Meet at Casey’s on W Sunshine near Menard’s on 

September 20th  @ 8:00 am - KSU @ 8:30 am. This is a separate ride from the one 

Archie is going on. You are on your own for hotel reservations. Gregg has made his 

reservation @ Days Inn in Perryville, MO. Contact Gregg for more details 

September 20, 2024 | Slow Roll Practice | Renegade H-D @ 6:00 pm 

Wil Wheelock is hosting another Slow Roll Practice. Come join us in the Renegade 

Upper lot @ 6:00 pm and improve you skills in handling your bike. 

 



 

 

September 21, 2024 | Breakfast with the Officers | Billy Gail’s in Ozark  

Come join your Chapter Officers as we watch Mike eat a 14” pancake. This is a rain or shine 
event!  Ride or drive your cage to Billy Gail’s, 1882 W. James River Road, Ozark, 
MO  65721.  Come join us for breakfast and/or coffee. Chat, share ideas, fellowship, or bring 
concerns/compliments about our HOG chapter.  Breakfast and/or coffee are on your own.  

September 21 2024 | HOGs for Kids Fundraiser | Renegade 11:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Our final fundraiser for HOGs for Kid this year. Chapter will be serving Walking Tacos & 

Street Corn from 11:00 am - 2:00 pm. We will need volunteers to cook and serve. If you 

are unable to do either, stop by enjoy some food, and fellowship with us.   

September 21, 2024 | Bikes Blues & BBQ | Rogers, Arkansas 

This is an annual rally. It is very likely we will have a chapter ride to this rally, however, 

schedules are being checked and further details are forthcoming.  

September 21, 2024 I Bikes Blues &BBQ at Renegade HD  

Come out to the dealership to enjoy the festivities with the HOG group cooking walking 

tacos and street corn, enjoy ice cream from Hart of the Ozarks! 

September 22, 2024 | New Member Orientation |  

New Member Orientation in the H.O.G. Room @ 1:00 pm. Come with your “brown bag” 
lunch and get to know our new members. The New Member ride will follow. Ride brief 
during the orientation KSU between 2:30 & 2:45.  

September 24, 2024 | Business Meeting Starts @ 6:30 pm 

The Chapter Business Meeting will being at 6:30 pm in the H.O.G. Room. All are 
welcome to attend. Come for officer updates and information about upcoming events. If 
you would like to add an item to the agenda, email Ozarkmtnhog2606@gmail.com. 

September 27, 2024 | Slow Roll Practice | Renegade H-D @ 6:00 pm 

Wil Wheelock is hosting another Slow Roll Practice. Come join us in the Renegade 

Upper lot @ 6:00 pm and improve you skills in handling your bike. 

September  28, 2024 | The Chapter Picnic Luau & Bug Run | @ 3:00 p.m.   

We have changed the Picnic to a Luau. Get out your grass skirts and coconut bras. 

Come enjoy some Smoked Pulled Pork and Baked Beans which will be the main 

course. We need you to bring a side dish or dessert. 

We will have a bug run at 5:00 pm. There will be a short 30 to 45 minute run where you 

will be collecting bugs on a target. There will be PRIZE!!   

September 29, 2024 | Slow Roll Practice | Renegade H-D @ 6:00 pm 

Wil Wheelock is hosting another Slow Roll Practice. Come join us in the Renegade 

Upper lot @ 6:00 pm and improve you skills in handling your bike. 



 

 

A LOOK AHEAD…Snap Shot of October 

Coming next month: 

Oct 2 – Bike Night  

Oct 5 – Saturday Scoot @ Renegade 

Oct 5 - Renegade Sponsored Breast Cancer Awareness Ride 

Oct 5 - Renegade Sponsored Bling Event 

Oct 6 – Ride Like a Pro 

Oct 10 – Social Gathering 

Oct 11-14 - LOH Arkansas Museums Ride 

Oct 12 – LOH Ozarks Hellbender Ride 

Oct 12 - Chaplain’s Coffee 

Oct 16 – Bike Night  

Oct 17 - Service Clinic 

Oct 19 - Breakfast w/Officers 

Oct 19 - Valerie’s Peel Ferry Fall Ride 

Oct 22 – Chapter Business Meeting 

Oct 26 - Harleyween 

Oct 27 - New Member Orientation 

A Wider View… 

Be Thinking how you can participate… 

HOGS for Kids - Continue to check your challenge books to see what to bring each 
month to the Chapter Social Gathering. We are planning to assemble 30 baskets this 
year. Continue to bring non-perishable food items to each Chapter Social and get 
additional blue tickets. (Be sure the “use by” date is after November 30, 2024) Stay 
tuned for more exciting news and events to help with fund raising and food collection.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Ladies of Harley LOH Corner- Karen 

Can you believe how fast this year is going. School started this week, Christmas Party 
tickets are on sale, what next?  Snow? For some, snow is like fire, you just don’t want 
to deal with it, it can hurt you.  So before then, the weather has been cooler, and great 
for riding.  Get out there, enjoy this weather, ride, ride, ride, and then ride some more.  
Before the S???, Snow! 

 
 

LOH Ride Corner– Michaell Wilcox  
 
Hey Ladies, 

     This is great weather for riding! We need more LOH lady shuffles. If you plan a ride 
even if it’s a day ride or a couple of hours make it an LOH ride and send me the info, 
please. 

We need more LOH rides. So please I am reaching out to all the ladies to get some 
planned and let me know. If you don’t want to lead them that is fine, we can find 
someone to do that for you. If you ride with a spouse or significant other, you can still 
lead. So please get me some ideas for rides!! 

You can send me your ideas or ride plans anytime. Just email me or text me please 
and thank you! 

Michaell 

michaellwilcox@icloud.com or 417-622-9017 
 

 

Membership Corner- Corey and Nancy  

Thank you to those who have renewed their membership for 2024. 
 
If you still need to turn in your forms and pay your $20 membership fee, you can turn it 
in at the social gathering on September 12th, or hand it in to any officer at any event, 
ride or at Renegade H-D. Please remember a National Hog membership is required to 
join our local chapter. 
 
We are now wanting to track how long members have been a continuous member of 
the chapter. This will include the time before the dealership became Renegade H-D. 

mailto:michaellwilcox@icloud.com


 

 

The only tracking we have is for the national membership. On the sign-in sheets, at the 
social gatherings we have included a column for when you became a chapter member. 
If you can’t make it to the social gathering, you can E-mail Corey at 
thegoat1222@yahoo.com.  
 
National HOG Membership Anniversaries for September: 
Shane Santo (10 years), Mike Ryan (27 years), Dave Gerstetter (25 years), Megan 
Rosell (2 years), Alan Thompson (2 years), Michael Folkert (1 year), Matthew Kuticka 
(1 year) 
 
Please join us in welcoming our new members and in celebrating the National HOG 
membership anniversaries of our friends. It has been exciting to watch the attendance 
at our social gatherings continue to grow. Higher attendance results in greater fun and 
fellowship. 
 

 

Fundraising Coin Purse- Scott and Kim  

The raffle for the “quilted blanket” has started!  The quilt will be displayed in Renegade 
after the transition occurs and you will be able to purchase tickets for $20.00 a piece by 
cash or check.  The winning ticket will be drawn at our November Gathering and you do 
not need to be present to win.  

Since we are now only 3 months away from Thanksgiving, please, if you can, 
remember to participate in bringing your food items to the Social so we can fill the food 
baskets for the kids.  The school we assist has so many children in need and it is hard 
to take care of them all, but please know your donations are greatly 
appreciated.  Thank you to everyone that keeps donating.  

Harley Davidson Quilted Blanket Raffle  

$20 per ticket  

1st Place – Quilt  

2nd Place- $100 gift card  

3rd Place- $50 gift card  

Drawing will be November 14, 2024 

Have a safe end of summer and keep riding!  

Kim and Scott  
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Merchandising- Brad Sanders 

There is a new face at our merchandise table during our socials.  Please welcome Brad 
Sanders as our Merchandising Officer. If you need patches:  the Large Chapter tricolor 
or silver patches and rockers are available for $21.00 each or $40.00 for a set. Small 
tricolor or silver patches and are   $11.00 each or $20.00 for a set.  
 
All short sleeve T-shirts are $20.00 each. The long sleeve T-shirts are $24.00 each. 
You can pay by cash, or a check made out to Renegade Ozark Mtn Chapter HOG.  
 
 
 

 

Chaplain’s Meditations - Gregg and Jeanne 

GOD KNOWS ALL ABOUT YOU 
 

O Lord, you have examined my heart and know everything about me. You know when I 
sit down or stand up. You know my thoughts even when I’m far away. You see me 

when I travel and when I rest at home. You know everything I do. You know what I am 
going to say even before I say it, Lord. You go before me and follow me. You place 

your hand of blessing on my head. Such knowledge is too wonderful for me, too great 
for me to understand! 
(Psalm 139:1-6 NLT) 

 
GOD KNOWS YOU! He has complete and total knowledge of all of us. He is 
omniscient. In fact, as our Creator, he knows you and I better than we know ourselves. 
How does that make you feel? Uncomfortable & Restricted or Comfortable & 
Protected? David wrote this Psalm while under reproach by those like King Saul and 
his rebellious son, Absalom. They had laid false charges against him. David makes his 
appeal to God in this Psalm. He makes his heart appeal to God by humbly believing 
that God is intimately involved in his life, guiding him, and blessing him. Is there 
anything that deep in your heart you think God might not understand about you? Be 
encouraged today. God knows everything about you, better than you think. The depth 
of God’s knowledge is beyond human comprehension. 
 

Prayer 
Father, thank you that you know our deepest thoughts and desires. That you know 

everything we say and do. Holy Spirit, we ask that you continue to reveal your love and 
the blessings that have been given to us. Thank you for your guidance and presence. 

In Jesus Name. Amen. 

 



 

 

 

Food Team Serving Platter- Antoinette 

 
Excited on another social gathering! For 9/12 @6pm, we will be having breakfast for 
dinner! 
It can be a breakfast casserole, waffles, pancakes, eggs, bacon, sausage, fruit, toast, 
or any other breakfast favorite. Remember that cake for September birthdays will be 
provided. Please text me for ideas or what you’re bringing@ 417-847-9770. I’m not 
always available to answer my phone but can text when not busy at work. 
 
 
 

 
 

Mid- America Rally News- Archie Buckner- Rally Coordinator 
 
The Mid-American HOG Rally for 2025 will be a time to remember. While rally 
registration is not open at this point, hotel reservations are available immediately. We 
are excited to partner with Oasis Hotel and Convention Center. The Oasis, home of 
Fire and Ice Restaurant and Bar, will serve as basecamp for the duration of the rally. 
Rooms are now available from June 5 - 8, 2025 at special rates. Contact information for 
the Oasis: toll free 888-532-4338 springfieldoasis.com | 417-866-5253 | 2546 N. 
Glenstone • Springfield, MO 65803. Use code HOG RALLY. Please share with anyone 
who may be interested in attending!   
 
 
Archie Buckner - Rally Coordinator 
archie.buckner@gmail.com 
 
 
Please email Debbie at Debvenne@yahoo.com if you would like to submit 
anything for the newsletter- anyone can submit an article!!!  

mailto:Debvenne@yahoo.com


 

 

 


